RVIB Services Award:
This award is designed to say thank you to an individual or group of people who have supported the organization over the years.  It is being presented today to the Central Council of Auxiliaries.

Central Council of Auxiliaries was first established in May 1927.  It was formed with representatives from all municipalities.  It was thought that this would bring the work of the Institute more prominently under the notice of the public and thereby assist with fundraising to ensure the longevity of the organization.

In 1929 the Auxiliaries raised the fantastic sum of 8,500 pounds to enable two hostels to be built in Raleigh Street Prahran (one for girls and the other for boys) to provide affordable accommodation to students when they left the school and who were entering the workforce at the RVIB Factory.

1941 saw the RVIB School relocated from St Kilda Road to Olinda while the Military assumed control of St Kilda Road.  The Central Council were pivotal in their endeavors that “no stone be left unturned” to ensure that the students would not be disadvantaged.   At this time there were 43 metropolitan auxiliaries and 110 country auxiliaries.

In 1985 Mrs Trudi Westh accepted the position of President.  
Although today, the Central Council has only four members, three of whom are here with us today, Mrs Trudi Westh, Mrs Olive Williams and Mrs Margaret Jeram, the Council continues to provide exceptional support to RVIB and under their leadership, the Auxiliaries continue to be some of the most active and loyal supporters we have.  
Today there are approximately 60 Auxiliaries and 20 “Friends of RVIB” with a membership base of around 1400 people all spread right throughout metropolitan and regional Victoria.  
Over the past few years, the Auxiliaries have raised close to $1 million, with all the proceeds going to support Victorians who are blind or vision impaired of all ages.

It is with pleasure that I present the RVIB Services Award to the Central Council of Auxiliaries.  Thank you and well done.  Vision Australia, now looks forward to growing this longstanding partnership well into the future.

Thank you ladies again.

